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February 8, 2011 

 

NOTICE OF STATUS CONFERENCE 

(Set for Thursday, April 14, 2011, at 1:30 p.m.) 

 

RE: WUTC v. Trashbusters of Washington State, LLC, Docket TG-101639 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On February 2, 2011, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 

convened a hearing on the merits of the above-noted complaint.  At hearing, Staff and 

Trashbusters of Washington State, LLC (Trashbusters or Company) agreed that Trashbusters’ 

certificate of public convenience and necessity should not be canceled if the company timely 

performed each of the following actions: 

 

(a) file its Annual Report for 2009 no later than February 10, 2011; 

(b) pay its outstanding 2009 regulatory fees, along with all statutory late fees plus 

interest, which amounts to the sum of $2,987.20, no later than February 28, 

2011; and 

(c) pay its 2010 regulatory fees, along with any statutory late fees plus interest, no 

later than March 31, 2011. 

Commission Staff agreed to provide any necessary technical assistance to Trashbusters in order 

to facilitate the company voluntarily bringing itself into full compliance with all laws and 

Commission regulations applicable to annual reports and regulatory fees.  Trashbusters affirmed 

its understanding of the agreement and its intention to timely honor each of its terms. 

The presiding officer and the parties agreed that the Commission should postpone further 

proceedings in this matter and schedule a status conference for April 14, 2011 to ensure that all 

terms of the compliance agreement had been accomplished or, in the alternative, allow inquiry 

into any unforeseen circumstances that may have prevented Trashbusters from satisfying its 

obligations.  Further, the parties suggested that if Trashbusters had achieved full compliance with 

the agreement prior to the status conference, the parties would jointly file an explanatory letter to 

the Commission Secretary requesting that the status conference be canceled and the complaint 

dismissed. 
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THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE THAT it will conduct a status conference in this 

proceeding in Olympia on Thursday, April 14, 2011, at 1:30 p.m., in Room 108 of the 

Commission’s headquarters, Richard Hemstad Building, 1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive 

S.W., Olympia, Washington.  Parties who find it more convenient to attend telephonically may 

participate via the Commission’s teleconference bridge line at (360) 664-3846. 

 

Thank you for your ongoing attention to this important matter, 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

ADAM E. TOREM 

Administrative Law Judge 


